TOWN OF TEXAS TOWN BOARD MEETING
OCTOBER 
After Planning Commission Meeting
MUNICIPAL CENTER
Notices were posted at the Municipal Center, on the website and emailed to interested parties.

Meeting was called to order by Delmar Winter.  Andy and Wally were in attendance.

Minutes of the September meeting were read by clerk.  Motion to approve by Andy, second by Wally and carried.

Linda Thiessen, Town Treasurer gave a report on receipts and bank balances. Motion by Wally  to accept and file for reviews.   Second by Andy  and carried.

CHAIR REPORT-No special report

SUPERVISOR REPORTS-  Andy had a call from Scott Young with a concern of the blacktop would be higher level to his driveway than others.  Concerned about getting his RV out.  He also needs an address.  Amarillo needs gravel, asnd other gravel roads too.
Wally noted that Park is closed.
r
CLERK REPORT- Clerk submitted Declaration of Non-Candidacy to Chair.

PUBLIC COMMENTS-  Don Hildebrandt submitted a Petition from residents from City limits to Brokaw Corners.  It is a county road and not subject to Town recommendations.
Apples trees on Quarry Road that impedes traffic should be removed from road right of way.  Board will review during road rating review of roads.

Old and New Business-
Shouldering has been completed on Wild Rose and Split Rock Lane.

Auction is Wednesday.  Kevin will go.  We want $25,000 If we can’ t get $20,000, we pay license and insurance and keep and re list later.

Kevin will look into extended warranty and report back.
Look at 27th-or 28th for Road Review .

Clerk gave attendees copies of work duties and required reports.

Clerk asked for assistance for review of the 2023 back for review of the draft.

Wally doesn’t want the Snojets to advertise as the Town Picnic or Community Picnic because it is a Snojet fund raiser.

Flowers at the Park were an issue.  The 50-50 Homemaker club took care of the flowers for almost 50 years.
Wayde said the Snojet Club have good active people and have done a lot of work. Probably not any more.  Linda Graykowski said the park doesn’t cost much. Clayton Opper wanted an apology from Nancy Borchardt for her comments on the park maintenance.  Wally said she would not do any apology for her comments on the park.
Matt asked who will take care of park now!  Marsha said to lose the park because of flowers is sad!

Clerk attended Fall Workshop and hopes Board will take time to listen to some of the content.

Note Annual Meeting will be October 18th a Tuesday.


FIRE DEPARMENT-Waiting for parts for brush truck.

PLANNING COMMISSION-Still working on potential amendments.
Motion by Andy to adjourn. Second by Wally and carried.
The check list was reviewed and approved. 

Lorraine I Beyersdorff        Town Clerk
